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 Sam has been a volunteer since moving to the area in 2013 and helps coordinate LOHP's 

annual bat monitoring. She is a research ecologist with the British Trust for Ornithology and 

an active bird ringer. Before moving to the UK, she was a founding member of a local 

conservation organisation in Vancouver, Canada which worked to engage the public in 

wildlife monitoring in British Columbia. 

 


